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History

As part of the 1856 Enclosure Award, the land that the recreation ground sits upon was vested in Wibraham Egerton & James, Earl of Powis as recreation ground.     The area in question relates to the grassed surface you can see at present and doesn’t include the Memorial Hall land/car park or the land at the far end which houses the cricket nets and play equipment.   In 1922, the Charity Commission vested the land in the Parish Council and in 1973 it was officially registered as a Village Green in the “Registrar of Common Land or Village Greens”.  The Recreation Ground was officially registered with Land Registry in 2010.

The parish council, as a corporate body, acts as Trustee to the Recreation Ground Charity.   Historically, this has been managed by full meetings of the council.    During the course of this year, to retain integrity and avoid conflicts of interest, the council resolved to manage this land by a committee with three councillors appointed.    The committee can approve any day-to-day management requirements of the land and will provide regular reports to the parish council.  All strategic issues or financial expenditure must be referred back to the full council for approval.

Children’s Playground, Cricket Nets and Future Leisure Development
In the 1970’s the Charity Commission granted permission for the Recreation Ground Charity to manage an additional neighbouring strip of land belonging to the Pitstone Allotments for the Labouring Poor under licence.    This additional land enabled the recreation and leisure facilities to be extended, including the provision of children’s play equipment.   The Recreation Ground Charity continues to manage this land under licence, to enhance the service that it is able to provide to the parish.  Pitstone Parish Charity does not charge rental to the Recreation Ground charity but receives the benefit-in-kind of all expenditure related to the land being borne by another body.

Pitstone Recreation Ground Charity is aware of, and supports, the plans to upgrade the current provision from a Neighbourhood Equipped Area of Play (NEAP) to a Local Equipped Area of Play (LEAP) with an exciting new play space, skate park, multi-use games area and picnic areas.   Some of this development will take place on the land currently managed under licence, and some on the surrounding land.   The Pitstone Recreation Ground Charity continues to work closely with members of both the Pitstone Parish Charity and Pitstone Parish Council to identify the best solutions.
Objectives and Activities

The aim of the Recreation Ground Charity is to provide facilities and open space for the inhabitants of the parish of Pitstone and the surrounding areas to freely enjoy for leisure, recreation and sport.

The charity:

· Maintains and develops the recreation ground and land it manages under licence, to ensure it provides a safe, pleasant and fit-for-purpose space

· Grants permission to local football and cricket clubs to use the recreation ground land for matches and training purposes

· Grants permission to other local bodies for recreation/sporting activities to take place on the recreation ground, such as Thames Valley Police sponsored tag rugby, Aylesbury Vale District Council’s Play around the Parishes or the local community Party in the Park.

· Works with local community groups to ensure that recreation and leisure provision and opportunities within the village are maximised 

· Seeks to provide excellent facilities that encourage as many residents as possible to benefit from the village green space

Achievements and Performance

· Pitstone and Ivinghoe United Football Club and the Ivinghoe & Pitstone United Cricket Club continued to use the recreation ground as their home site.    The football pitch was awarded a Best in League award.   The Recreation Ground charity is aware that I&PUCC would like to relocate to dedicated and larger grounds if a suitable location becomes available within the parish.

· Pitstone Parish Council funded several Play around the Parish and Family Fun Day sessions that were held on the recreation ground.   These sessions are primarily aimed at attracting families with children under 11 years of age and are provided free to the residents.

· Permission was granted for the Brookmead School Year 6’s sporting based leavers party to be held on the recreation ground for the second year.   The charity hope to continue to develop links with the local school.

· The very successful Diamond Jubilee Celebrations were held in June 2012 including a free open air concert, BBQ, children’s activities, sporting activities and stalls.   This was the first such event on the recreation ground for centuries and plans are already underway for another Party in the Park for July 2013.   The event raised funds for the Pitstone Memorial Hall Charity (which sits at the edge of the recreation ground), the Rett Syndrome Research Trust (local family affected by this autistic disorder), the WI, the Ivinghoe & Pitstone Scouts and many other local charities and businesses.
· The area has been suitably maintained with remedial works carried out as necessary.    

· The Recreation Ground charity elected to continue to manage the land under licence, as this enhances the facilities offered by the charity and benefit the local inhabitants.   The charity continues to work closely with the Parish Charity and the Parish Council to ensure that the leisure and recreation benefits for the community are maximised when the Pitstone Development Area plans are initiated.
· The Recreation Ground charity is delighted to be working with the Parish Council and District Council on the plans to replace the outdated playground equipment (over 25 years old) with an exciting and challenging new play space that should be installed during the autumn of 2013.
Financial Affairs, Assets and Liabilities

The Recreation Ground Charity nor the actual recreation ground itself generate any income as it is maintained as public open space and free for everyone to use.   Pitstone parish council meets the costs associated with grounds maintenance (including grass, hedges and trees) and maintains the children’s play equipment.   During the 2012/13 financial year ending 31/3/13 this amounted to £2,943.60 broken down as follows:

Grants towards maintenance of cricket & football pitches
£1,600.00

Repairs to play equipment and recreation ground fencing
   £638.60

Grass cutting





   £660.00

Playground inspection




     £45.00
Total






£2,943.60
The parish council insurance specifies the trustees of this charity and their work as part of its policy.  The recreation ground, along with the children’s play equipment and sports equipment (with the exception of the cricket nets which are owned and maintained by I&PUCC), are listed on the parish council’s asset register.

The charity has no debtors or creditors and no outstanding loans.

Volunteers and Staff
We would like to thank the volunteers involved with the charity, including the parish councillors that give up their time voluntarily each week to check the playground equipment and recreation ground is in good order and good state of repair.  We would also like to thank the groundkeeper who puts in many additional unpaid hours of work to keep the recreation ground at a high standard for the local clubs.
The Recreation Ground Charity would also like to thank Mr Graves, who is employed as a litter picker by Pitstone Parish Council and whose duties include the recreation ground.    Mr Graves often goes the ‘extra mile’ and can be found picking tiny bits of broken bottles out of the grass or sweeping up the baseball court with his dustpan and brush if fragments of glass have been ground into the surface.   His dedication to keeping the children, and dogs, of the parish safe is to be commended.
Governance, Management and Administration

All correspondence should be addressed to the parish clerk at 9 Warwick Road, Pitstone, Beds, LU7 9FE;  Telephone: 01296 660791 and/or email parishclerk@pitstone.co.uk.

Members of the Pitstone Recreation Ground Charity committee:
Cllr S Mattey (Chairman)

Cllr Mrs G Arney

Cllr Richardson

Other members of the full council:

Mr R Saintey (Chairman)
Mr B Blunt (Vice Chairman)
Mr D Nicholls

Mrs A Hawkins

Mrs A Stack

Mrs M Monaghan

Mr K Ginda

All councillors have held seats for the entire 12 months.  The full parish council meet every month.  The Recreation Ground Charity meets as required (most months at present).
This Trustees Annual Report and Accounts was approved by a meeting of the Pitstone Recreation Ground Charity on 25 April 2013 and signed by the Chairman.

__________________________________________________

Cllr S Mattey, Chair of the Pitstone Recreation Ground Charity
